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VILLAGE DIARY – NOVEMBER 

 
5     6pm Bonfire Night, Tomlinson, Buxhall 
7 6pm Brownies, Pettiward Hall 
8 9.30-11am       Coffee Morning, Chestnut Horse 
10 7.30pm Garden Club, Pettiward Hall 
12   9.45-12am       Shopping Morning, Pettiward Hall 
13   11am-3pm       Christmas Fayre, Pettiward Hall 
14 6pm Brownies, Pettiward Hall 
14   2.30-4pm         Pop-up Tea Room, Pettiward Hall 
17   8pm                Quiz night, Chestnut Horse 
20   10am               Litter Pick,Village Car Park 
21 6pm Brownies, Pettiward Hall 
25   4.10pm            Mobile Library, Oak Close 
28 6pm Brownies, Pettiward Hall 
 

VILLAGE DIARY - DECEMBER 
 

1 7pm Garden Club Christmas Party, Pettiward Hall 
5 6pm Brownies, Pettiward Hall 
12 7.30 Parish Council Meeting, Pettiward Hall 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Newsletter is produced by Great Finborough Parish Council, printed by Gipping 
Press, and distributed to all households in the village free of charge. Claims made 

have not been verified. For these the newsletter disclaims responsibility. 

 PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 2016 
                                     14 November 

12 December 
7.30pm in Pettiward Hall 
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Editorial 
 
As the days draw in and the trees start shedding their leaves, the 
warm summer days are but a distant memory as we settle down in 
front of a warm fire and scan the TV guide for something half decent 
to watch that isn’t a repeat! If you can’t find anything, don’t worry, 
why not pay a visit to your mobile library van and borrow a book or 
two. We need to support this local service in order to keep it going, 
more info on page 13. 
 
Or, if you fancy a chat over a drink, pop into the village pub, now fully 
refurbished and serving food. You might fancy doing some early 
Christmas shopping at the craft fairs being held in Pettiward hall. What 
about attending the coffee morning or the pop-up tea room, both great 
events to meet friends and make new ones. We are very lucky to have 
a lively village community so make sure you get out and take part. 
 
I’m sure we are all aware that 11 November is Remembrance day and 
a service will be held in St Andrews , starting at 10.50am on Sunday 
13, to remember those that gave their lives in the service of our 
country in conflicts around the world. The village Primary School will be 
taking part as we make good the vow “We Will Remember Them”. 
 
The village litter pick takes place on Sunday 20 November, starting at 
the car park at 10am. The more the merrier for this event please, as 
we split up into groups and give the village and surrounding area a 
good tidy up. Litter grabs and bags provided. 
 
Finally, the Parish Council would ask that drivers show consideration 
for residents of Oak Close and Middlefield Drive when dropping off 
your children for school. Please pass this message on to other parents 
who may not receive this newsletter. 
 
The 15 November is the deadline for inclusions for the double 
December/January issue of the newsletter, so please contact Simon 
Tarabella or Peter Turner, or drop in to Maple Lodge, the kettle’s 
always on.                                                                Simon Tarabella 
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Great Finborough Parish Council 
 
As there was no Parish Council meeting this month a forward planning 
meeting was held on site at the village sports ground and car park to 
look at ways of preventing joy riders accessing the football pitch and 
further damaging the grass surface.  
 
Other matters discussed were the rectification of defects to the 
children’s play area and the ongoing inconsiderate / nuisance parking 
in Oak Close / Middlefield Drive at school drop off time. 
 
Speedwatch 
 
Regular speedwatch patrols are now being carried out in the village 
and we have already seen some reduction in speed through the village 
but there is a long way to go yet. If you could spare some time to be 
part of this initiative, it would be much appreciated.  
Extract from Suffolk speedwatch news: 
 

2016 Num of 
Vehicles 

Ave 
Speed 

Max 
Speed 

Total 
Letters 

Sent 

Total 
2nd 

Letters 
Sent 

Police 
Discretion 

No 
Trace 

Total 
 3 or  
more  

 
Jan 531 38.55 57 292 2 163 73 1 
Feb 633 38.41 54 368 14 194 71 1 
Mar 855 38.86 54 533 22 220 79 1 
April 691 38.9 61 312 4 306 67 2 
May 1015 39.17 58 675 4 248 88 0 
June 851 37.72 60 576 9 200 66 0 
July 1317 39.14 63 806 32 374 103 2 
Aug 1539 38.97 65 943 74 423 114 0 
Year  7432 38.715 65 4505 161 2128 661 7 

 
Letters have been sent to all recorded and officers have called on two 
offenders who were recorded doing 61mph and 55 mph through our 
village between 7am and 8am during August. 

Parish Council 
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FULLY REFURBISHED AND UNDER NEW 
MANAGEMENT 

Food Service Hours: 
Monday 5pm to 8pm 

Tues to Sat 12 Noon to 2.30pm and 5pm to 8pm 
Sunday 12 Noon to 6pm 

A bar menu is available outside of main service hours 
* 10% off main course for locals with this advert*  

(pre booked)

Opening Hours: 
Mon - Thurs 12-3pm   5 - Close 

Open All Day Friday and Saturday 
Sunday 12-8 pm

Forthcoming Entertainment: 
Thurs 17 Nov Quiz Night (Supper Special) 

Sat 19 Nov Female Vocalist "Janine" 
Fri 25 Nov Klowns Karaoke with Layla 

Fri 23 Dec Christmas Party Night featuring live music 
with the "Roosters" 

Christmas Carol Singalong - Date to be Arranged
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Great Finborough Church Primary. 
 
The first half of term has flown by, and the children have already 
enjoyed a wide range of learning opportunities. Red class have been 
learning about homes and our village. They have explored the village 
with local walks, and completed their learning with a ‘Lego project 
day’, where they replicated aspects they had studied about our area in 
a whole class building project. 
 
Teams from Key Stage 2 have represented the school at local sports 
events. Years 5 & 6 entered a cross country competition, with Luca 
Gambling completing the course in under 10 minutes!  A team of Years 
3 & 4 children went to Beyton Sixth form college to compete in a Tag 
Rugby Festival. Well done to both teams! The school has also been 
recognised for its high level of sports provision by achieving the Silver 
Kite mark. 
 
We held a successful open evening on 11 October for prospective new 
parents to visit the school, and another open day event will be held in 
November. This is a chance to meet staff, children and Governors of 
the school and to find out what our school has to offer your child. No 
appointment is required to attend the open day, so please do come 
along. If you are unable to make this date, please do not hesitate to 
contact the school office, where we will be pleased to arrange an 
appointment to visit the school. The deadline by which you must apply 
for a place to begin in September 2017 is 15 January. 

Melony Mayhew  
 
Great Finborough and Buxhall Under 5's Pre School and 
Toddler Group 
 
Shopping Morning - Saturday 15 November 2016 - Pettiward Hall, 
Great Finborough 9.45 am to 12.00 pm 
 
This is a chance to buy some Christmas presents from craft and gift 
stalls, relax with a coffee and cake whilst children play some games.  

Steph Rose 
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News from your District Councillor - John Matthissen 
Devolution 
The change of Government seems to have caused some delay and 
possibly a re-think. The consultation period on devolution of powers 
from Westminster to a combined authority covering all of Suffolk and 
much of Norfolk is over and key statistics are now available. Only 
about half of respondents are in favour of devolution and an elected 
mayor for Norfolk and Suffolk. With 4 councils in Norfolk opposing the 
scheme as well, devolution may not go ahead; we should know more 
during November. 
Mid Suffolk and Babergh HQ move to Ipswich 
This move was duly pushed through Council by the Conservative 
group, by 26 votes to 12, with 2 Conservatives voting against. There 
was a long debate, with opposition members expressing many 
misgivings. It was notable that all Stowmarket members voted for the 
move to Ipswich. I voted against because I believe the move will 
provide poor access for the public, as only 2 access points, one in each 
district, are now envisaged, on the basis that most enquiries will be 
dealt with via the web site and telephone. 
The fundamental principle however is that the Headquarters of the 
council should be in one or other of the Districts that the council 
serves, so that the council is visible and identifiable to the public that it 
serves, an important part of public trust in local government and 
council accountability. 
 
Post Office service 
 
I was puzzled and then amused by the consultation regarding a mobile 
post office visiting Great Finborough twice a week. It appears that the 
Postmaster from Stowupland has been providing the service unofficially 
for the last few months, but the management has now caught up and 
is making the arrangement official. A special thank you to an 
enterprising postmaster                                                              

John Matthissen 
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The Pettiward Hall 

‘Little Ernie’ 
The winners in the October draw were Connie Morel and Elizabeth 
Pyke.  They each received £10.25. 
 
1930’s Afternoon Tea Party 
The committee would like to thank everyone who supported this event 
on 9 October.  Forty-five people tucked into sandwiches and cake, 
viewed a display about the history of the hall and enjoyed Sharon’s 
performance of songs from the mid 1930’s.  A good sum was also 
raised for our Hall Improvement Fund. 
 
Pop-up Tea Room 
The next Pop-up Tea Room will be held on Friday, 18 November.  This 
time we will be open from 2.30pm so, if you are picking up children 
from school, why not come and enjoy some tea and cake with your 
friends beforehand? 
 
Calendars 
The Great Finborough 2017 Calendar is here!  You can buy your copy – 
only £5 – from the following:- 

• Mary Preece on 771360 or email 
mary.preece1@btinternet.com 

• The Chestnut Horse 
• Delia Prior, at the Pre-school 
• Garden Club meeting on 10 November 
• Charity Craft Fair on 13 November 
• Pop-up Tea Room on 18 November 

Mary Preece 

Homes Needed! 
 
Would you like to offer a home for one 
evening to the POSADA visiting homes in 
your parish in December? 
See ‘From the Rectory’ to find out more. 
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Advertise Free 
In order to support new local business initiatives, the Parish Council 
would like to offer village residents (households receiving a hard copy 
of the newsletter) 2 months of free advertising within the village 
newsletter. In order to take up this offer please contact any of your 
Parish Councillors or the Editor with details of your business and any 
promotional advertising that you have produced.       Parish Council 

                         Hands up! Nail studio in Rattlesden   
                          Classic Manicure: £12 Classic Pedicure: £22 
                                Any question please call 07889448186 
                                       handsupmanicure@gmail.co.uk              

             instragram.com/handsupmanicure  
                                    Certified nail master with diploma 
 

 

 
THE PETTIWARD HALL 

 
POP-UP TEA ROOM 

on 
FRIDAY, 18 NOVEMBER 2.30-4 pm 

 
TEA, COFFEE OR SQUASH 

& HOME-MADE CAKE 
£2 PER PERSON 

 
COMPANIONSHIP & CONVERSATION 

FREE! 
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Help Needed 
 
For 10 years Angela Wilcox at Gothic House, the old chapel on the 
High Road has been delighting the eye with her front garden. Now, as 
she approaches her 90th birthday, we would like to find an apprentice 
who could learn from her, do some of the harder work, and help to 
keep the garden developing for all who pass along the road.  Ideally 
we want to find someone who could do 2 visits making up 2-4hrs a 
week (£10ph) to keep the garden tidy, work with Mrs Wilcox to plant 
and nurture, and learn from her lifetime's experience. A love of tea and 
biscuits will also be an advantage, along with the work.  Please email 
chris@chrisgrady.org 

Chris Grady 
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Great Finborough & District Garden Club 
 
The autumn season has arrived but the level of rainfall has still not 
been enough to make the soil easily workable, or not in my garden, so 
putting the garden to bed for the winter is the next task in hand as 
soon as the soil is moist enough to get a fork into. Then we can all 
relax by the fire with the seed catalogues and dream of next year’s 
flowers and vegetables. 

 
Our meeting this month was a talk by Simon White of Beales Roses 
who took the fear out of pruning our roses. Basically you can do 
anything to them and they WILL survive, but there are ways of pruning 
to enhance their performance, for example staggered height pruning to 
give a column of flower rather than having the flowers all at the same 
height. 

 
November’s meeting on Thursday 10   at the usual time of 7.30pm 
features an illustrated talk by Bob Bartrum who is a fuschia specialist 
with a variety named after him. 
    
Please put the date for the Christmas party in your diaries. This will 
take place on Thursday 1 December, with nibbles and mulled wine. 
Again this year it will be held in the main downstairs Hall and will start 
at 7pm, half an hour earlier than our normal meeting time. Further 
details to follow. 

 
Finally, if you are interested in joining the garden club or would like to 
join us for any event you will be very welcome. Membership is only 
£15.00 per household per year or £2.50 per meeting. For further 
information contact either: John Davey or Judith Cameron (see who’s 
who).                                                                   Judith Cameron 
Onehouse Ramblers 
 
The final Walk this year will take place on Sunday 13 November. Meet 
in Trinity Hall car park at 2.30pm, for a short drive to Woolpit and a 
walk around that village of about 4 miles. 

Derek Ames (Tel. 613328) 



12 
 
 

 
Macmillan Coffee Morning 
 
Thank you to all those who supported this event in Trinity Hall on 
Wednesday 28 September. We raised £83.51 for Macmillan Cancer 
Support. 
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Your Library Van - Use it or lose it 
 
When Suffolk County Council cut down on mobile library vans earlier in 
the decade many people assumed that Great Finborough lost their 
van.  We actually kept it - but only just. 
 
The library van comes every fourth Friday to Oak Close - opposite the 
playground.  It comes from 4.10pm to 4.30pm.  The next two dates 
are  25 November and 23 December.  Although the library fits into a 
small van, it has a surprisingly good stock, although you can reserve 
books online. 
 
You don’t need to have your card in your pocket to take out books 
from the mobile library.  If you already have already got a library card, 
you can usually simply give your name and address. If you haven’t got 
a card, don’t worry, bring along proof of identification and they will 
give you a card or you can complete the online form and they will send 
the card to you. 
 
If you want a reservation to come in the van you will need to change 
your registration to the Mobile Library at Bury, which you can do either 
online at the Suffolk Libraries site (using My Account and then Personal 
Details) or you can ask for this to be changed in the van itself. 
 
A great advantage of the library van is that when you take out a book 
then you can do this for two months rather than the three weeks that 
you get from a static library such as Stowmarket. 
 
However, the mobile library has to be used more or we could lose 
it.  Suffolk have only committed to keeping the library buildings open, 
and not the vans.  There is not - yet - any friends’ organisations for the 
village library vans.  I am trying to set up a friends of mobile libraries 
to stop Suffolk County Council cutting back on these, and if you want 
to know more about this then please email me on 
jaspencer00@gmail.com.The Suffolk Libraries site can be found on 
http://suffolk.spydus.co.uk/ 

James Spencer 



14 
 
 

 

 
 

Can you order your 
“cerveza, vino y 

tapas?” 
 

 
 

I can teach you! 
 

Phone Andrea  
on 01449 736955 

Older Persons Information Fair 
 
Jo Churchill MP will be hosting  an 
Older Persons Information Fair on 
Friday 11 November at the John 
Peel Centre in Stowmarket between 
10am and 12.30pm. A wide variety 
of organisations offering helpful 
advice will be present and the focus 
will be on Health and Wellbeing. 
Refreshments will be provided. All 
are welcome. Contact 01284752311 
and jo.churchill.mp@parliament.uk 
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r Greaf trAmboroughil
ffifi LITTtrRPICK

SUI{DAY 20th November 2016
1Oam

Meet atthe Car Park

Equipment will be provided but we recommend
old clothes and good gloves.

Please give an hour or so of your time to help
clean up your village

Please enslrre children are
accompanied

Organised by
Great Finborough Parish Council
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From the Rectory  – looking backwards and 
forwards! 
 
On a whim, in late September, I went to London for 
the day. I always seem to find my way to an art 
gallery when I do that and this time was no 
exception. I went to the Courtauld Gallery and spent 
a wonderful hour or so looking at Renoir’s and 
Manet’s and a few other Impressionist painters’ works. Then I went to 
a book shop near Westminster Abbey, I had promised myself I’d look in 
next time I was in London. As I got off the bus I realised that the 
Abbey bells were ringing and people were pouring out of the building. I 
went up to the BBC camera people and asked them what I’d just 
missed. Apparently Esther Rantzen had just left but I was within a 
couple of feet of Chris Evans, Aled Jones and many others – most of 
whom I have no idea who they were! The occasion, the BBC lady told 
me, was Terry Wogan’s memorial service. 
 
Some say you should never look back with longing or re-visit your past. 
But I think remembering and delighting in what has been is quite 
important some times. A memorial service is an opportunity to give 
thanks for a life well lived and to share memories. 
 
In early October I went, at the invitation of my previous church in 
Felixstowe where I had been a minister for 11 years, to preach and 
conduct their two Sunday services at 8am and 10am. It was definitely 
a trip down memory lane for me; Felixstowe was where I had lived 
with my late husband for a number of happy years before his untimely 
death and it was where I had loved being right by the sea. It was good 
to go back – but I am also glad to have been given the opportunity to 
come and live amongst you all in these rural villages. Life moves on 
and so must we. Change is not to be feared. 
 
November is the time in the churches calendar when we look back and 
remember too. We call it the Kingdom Season. An image of the Church 
is of a pilgrim people because throughout the Church year we travel 
with Jesus in the readings, sermons and prayers we have in church 
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each Sunday. We witness the birth of Christ, we listen to his teaching, 
we are there at his execution, and we celebrate his resurrection. In 
November we also recollect saints and ordinary people and in our 
church services on Sunday 13 November we confront issues of war and 
peace, loss and personal sacrifice, as we remember those whose lives 
have been lost in the service of their country.  And this year we 
continue to remember those whose lives were lost 100 years ago as 
the First World War waged on. 
 
As we reach the end of the month though we begin to look forwards - 
towards the celebration of the birth of Jesus. And this is where the 
POSADA comes in!  
 
A set of beautifully carved wooden figures will be travelling around 
each parish during December. Joseph, Mary and the donkey need 
lodging each night during Advent as they travel to Bethlehem to look 
for a place for Mary to have her baby.  You might be one of the lucky 
ones who gives them a home for the night – the next day you pass 
them on to the next household – and on Christmas Eve whoever has 
them is asked to ensure they get to your parish church for the 
Christmas Day service. You’ll find a little book inside the bag they 
travel in, so you can write about your experience with the POSADA. 

Reverend Rachel 
PARISH REGISTERS 
Baptism 
We welcome into the family of Christ’s church.  
 
At St Andrews, Gt Finborough. 
18 September 2016 Clara Isabelle HUDSON 
 
At St Marys, Buxhall. 
8 October 2016 Molly Lynn CHUBB 
 
Funeral 
Our love, sympathy and prayers to the families of those who have recently 
died 
5 October 2016 - Service at West Suffolk Crematorium  
Joyce Sylvia OSBORNE Died 12 September 2016 Aged 86  
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Coffee Morning at Chestnut Horse 
Tuesday 8 November 2016 
  
This month’s coffee morning, hosted by St Andrew’s Church and held 
at the Chestnut Horse, is in aid of FOCUS 12  and St Andrews 
 
As usual, there will be coffee or tea (free refills) and a piece of 
delicious cake for £1-50. Helen, the local Avon representative, will be 
giving a demonstration. 
  
Please come along and bring your friends – everyone of all ages will be 
welcome – any time between 9.30am and 11.30am.         Irene Bugg 
 
AIR AMBULANCE COLLECTIONS 
 
Angela Williams has offered to collect stamps, mobile phones, ink 
cartridges, old and foreign coins, to help raise money for The East 
Anglian AirAmbulance. Please leave these items at 56 Forest Road, 
Onehouse (Tel. 672472). 
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Christmas Fayre in Aid of EACH 
 
We are holding our Christmas fayre on Sunday the 13 November 
11.00-300pm at Pettiward Hall, Great Finborough. 
There will be a variety of stalls including handmade crafts - cakes – 
preserves – jewellery - calendars and much more. Bacon rolls and 
refreshments.  Free admission, 
For more information, phone Marion 01449 675447 

Marion Mason 
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Remembrance Sunday.  
 
This year we shall be very pleased to welcome to our service 
the Head teacher together with some Governors and children 
from the Primary School : they will be laying a wreath. The 
children have been working on a poppy display for the 

church which will be worth viewing. Our service will be accompanied 
by a Band as usual. 
 
Angels and Pinnacles 
 
After some years of gentle pressure and more immediately work by 
Sadie Watts, the Diocesan Tourism Officer has now included St 
Andrews in this prestigious trail of Suffolk Churches. It can be accessed 
directly or via the Diocesan site. Of particular note is of course our 
iconic tower and the wonderful modern embroidery of Brenda Grimaldi 
permanently displayed. 
 
 St Andrew  
 
We particularly remember our Patron with a Fishy themed service lead 
by Buxhall Choir for the 5 churches on Sunday the 27 November at 
11am. 
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Church Events 
 
The Churches Together in Stowmarket Advent Carol Service will take 
place at the parish church of St Peter and St Mary, Stowmarket at 6pm 
on Sunday 27 November this year. As usual the service will take place 
amongst numerous Christmas trees being exhibited in the church. The 
preacher this year is the Reverend Rachel Cornish. 
 
A Quiet Day will be taking place at Buxhall Village Hall on Wednesday 9 
November from 10am to 3.30pm. It will be led by Bishop Mike and the 
title for the day is 'Conversations with Jesus'.If you would like to attend 
the day or need more information - please speak to Rev Chris or Rev 
Rachel. 

Rev Rachel 
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BUXHALL AND GT FINBOROUGH OVER 60’S CANDLESTICK CLUB 
 
Over 20 members enjoyed the October meeting of Bring, Buy and 
Bingo. Nearly £50 was raised with the draw for club funds. Our 
November meeting is a talk on gardening by Karen Kenny from Radio 
Suffolk. This is on Thursday 3 November at 2pm in Buxhall village hall. 
We will also be taking names for the Christmas Lunch plus an advance 
payment of £5 towards the cost. This event will take place on Thursday 
1 December in Buxhall village hall, start time 12 for 12.30pm. If you 
are unable to make the November meeting and you wish to attend the 
Christmas Lunch please let Keith know on 736598. New members at 
this late stage in the year are always welcome. 

Keith Proctor 
 
 
 

Men’s Breakfast 
 

Saturday 12th November 
in Buxhall Village Hall 

 
at 8.0am 

 
Simon Tarabella will speak on 

Life in the RN 1971-2007 
 

finish by 9.30am 
 

There will be an offering to cover expenses 
 
 

Please book places with Derek Ames 
by Wednesday 9th November (Tel. 613328) 
indicating continental or traditional breakfast 
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Allotments 
The allotments continue to thrive and give lots of joy as well as yummy 
vegetables. The flowers are gorgeous this year too. However, we have 
seen a few problems with blight and fungus due to the very wet start 
to the year. We were blessed with gorgeous weather in late summer 
and it was lovely to be on site with that great view over the valley. We 
are planning next year’s crops already – the lovely Kings seed 
catalogue has arrived and its full of wonderful ideas and a huge variety 
of seeds. So exciting! 
 
Thank you to the parish council, garden club and everyone who helped 
with the lowering of the hedge alongside the allotments – it makes 
such a difference to the plots and will now be a manageable 
hedgerow. 
 
We have one plot available –  at 60 sq m it’s not too large and so very 
manageable. If you have been thinking you might like to have an 
allotment – now is the time! Please do contact me and we can have a 
chat about it – contact details on the back page. 

Mary Smyth 
Buxhall WI 
 
Our November 16 meeting will be the Annual General meeting.  Please 
do come along to thank this years committee, and welcome the new 
one.  
 
We meet at 7.30pm on the third Wednesday of each month in the 
Buxhall Village Hall. New members and visitors are always welcome.  
 

Jane Dolan 
St Johns Table Tennis  
 
We recently had some young people join us on a Thursday evening. 
Are there other who would like to play table tennis? November dates 
Thursday 10 and 24 at Trinity Hall, 7,30pm. £2 adults, £1 young 
people. Contact Derek Ames, 613328, if you are interested. 

Derek Ames 
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NHS Continuing Health Care 
 
NHS Continuing Healthcare is NHS fully funded care that is provided for 
individuals who are not in hospital and have been assessed as having a 
“primary health need”. 
 
A couple of the many misconceptions are: - 
I have to be in a nursing home/care home to receive it.  No, the care 
maybe provided in your own home; and 
It is depended on my income and size of my bank account.  No, NHS 
Continuing Healthcare is not means tested. 
 
Nevertheless, it is still difficult to meet the criteria for obtaining NHS 
Continuing Healthcare because its looks at a whole range of needs 
together with their severity and complexity. 
When reviewing and assessing your needs, you may be reviewed using 
a screening tool called the Checklist to identify if you may be eligible 
for NHS Continuing Healthcare.  However, it is not an indication as to 
whether or not you are actually eligible. This can be done by a nurse if 
you are in hospital and on a pathway to being discharged; a doctor or 
nurse in your own home or a social worker.  There are other 
practitioners that may also be able to complete the Checklist.   If after 
going through the Checklist it suggests you may be eligible, the local 
clinical commissioning group (CCG) will then write to you to confirm 
whether or not you will be referred for a full assessment of your needs.  
This assessment is carried out by a multidisciplinary team, using a tool 
called the Decision Support Tool. This tool is used to assess whether 
your main or primary care needs relate to your health by looking at 
several types of care needs. The multidisciplinary team will then make 
a recommendation to the CCG about your eligibility.  The CCG will then 
write to you to confirm whether or not you are eligible.  If you are 
eligible for NHS Continuing Healthcare, the next stage is to arrange a 
suitable care package.  
 
Please be aware that that your eligibility for NHS Continuing Healthcare 
will be reviewed regularly.  If your care needs change, the funding 
arrangements may change.          Maggie Fisher, My Care at Home 
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You are invited to an  
ADVENT PARTY  

7 - 9 pm 26 November at 

St Mary’s Church, Buxhall 
£ 5.00 per person, drinks included, pay at the door but please 

phone to let us know that you are coming so we can make sure 
we have enough to drink!  

Children free and very welcome 

Please bring a dish of food for sharing! 
 PRIZE RAFFLE 

Proceeds in aid of St Mary’s Church 

 

 
 

  
 

 

 

SATURDAY 5th NOVEMBER 
2016 	

GATES OPEN 6pm 	

ADULTS £3 CHILDREN £1 

AGE 3 & UNDER FREE 

TOMLINSON GROUNDCARE, BUXHALL 
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CHURCH SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE FOR NOVEMBER 2016  

    

Sunday 6 November The Third Sunday Before Advent 
Holy Communion Little Finborough 9am 
Sung Eucharist Buxhall 9.30am 
Reflective Morning Prayer Shelland 9.30am 
Matins Harleston 9.30am 
Holy Communion Great Finborough 11am 
Worship and Messy Church Combs 11am 
   
Sunday 13 November The Second Sunday Before Advent 
Benefice Holy Communion  Onehouse 9am 
Remembrance & Holy Communion Combs 10.50am 
Remembrance Buxhall 10.50am 
Remembrance Great Finborough 10.50am 
Evensong Little Finborough 3pm 
   
Sunday  20 November Christ the King 
Holy Communion Little Finborough 9am 
Holy Communion Harleston 9.30am 
Holy Communion Shelland 9.30am 
Family Communion Combs 11am 
Holy Communion Onehouse 11am 
Morning Worship Great Finborough 11am 
Evensong Buxhall 6.30pm 
   

Sunday 27 November The First Sunday in Advent 
Holy Communion Combs 11am 
Holy Communion-Patronal Service Great Finborough 11am 
Christingle Little Finborough 3pm 

 
Friday 2 December  
Launch Service for Nativity Combs 6pm 

Sunday         4 December Second Sunday of Advent 
Holy Communion Little Finborough 9am 
Sung Eucharist Buxhall 9.30am 
Matins Harleston 9.30am 
Matins Shelland 9.30am 
Holy Communion Great Finborough 11am 
Worship and Messy Church Combs 11am 
Christingle Onehouse 3pm 
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We meet for 
 

Morning Prayer 10.00 am on Saturdays at St. Mary’s Combs (Lady Chapel) 
Holy Communion 9.30 am Wednesdays at St. John the Baptist,  
Onehouse 
Midday Prayer  12.00 noon on Tuesday at St. Mary’s Buxhall 
Evening Prayer  4.30 pm on Thursdays at St Andrew’s, 
Great Finborough 

All welcome! 
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WHO’S WHO IN GREAT FINBOROUGH 
Chair, Parish Council Peter Turner 674407 
Clerk, Parish Council Paula Gladwell 01284 828112 
 finboroughparishclerk@gmail.com 
District Councillor John Matthissen 771742 
                                                        councillor@matthissen.net 
County Councillor Penny Otton 737870 

                                               penny.otton@councillors.suffolkcc.gov.uk 
Newsletter Editor Simon Tarabella 672072 
 simon.tarabella@great-finborough.suffolk.gov.uk 
Priest in Charge Rev. Chris Childs 673280 

Combs Rectory, 135 Poplar Hill, IP14 2AY  revcchilds@aol.com 
Curate Rev. Rachel Cornish 257622 

The Rectory, Onehouse, IP14 3HL rev.rachelcornish@gmail.com 
Chair of the F&P Committee Tim Hines 775525 
Church Warden Nigel Brown 675344 
Church Warden Paul Goodchild 401185 
Pettiward Hall Management Committee Mary Preece 771360 
Lettings/Keyholder             mary.preece1@btinternet.com 
Great Finborough & Buxhall Under 5s Delia Prior 07513 140072 
 deila.prior@btinternet.com 
Great Finborough & Buxhall Brownies Gail Jarrett 674538 
Allotments Association   Mary Smyth 672533 
Candlestick Club Keith Proctor 736598 
Great Finborough & District Garden Club Judith Cameron  672978 
 judyandian@btinternet.com 
Buxhall Women’s Institute Jane Dolan 736160 
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator John Davey 674401 
 john@abbeyclassics.co.uk 
Chaplin’s Newsagent Nigel & Jeannette Edwards 612274 
The Chestnut Horse           612298 
Head teacher, Great Finborough  Stephen Dodd 613208 
Primary School headteacher@greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk 
Police (Elmswell) PCSO Ryan Brunning 101 
Stowmarket High School  613541 
Stowmarket Health Centre 776000 
Combs Ford Surgery 678333 
Stowmarket Library 613143 
Village website: www.greatfinborough.onesuffolk.net  
Church website http://www.standrewsgtfinborough.co.uk/ 
Primary School website: www.greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk 
 


